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is essential for States to foster participation by the poorest people in the 
decision-making process by the community in which they live, the promotion of 
human rights and efforts to combat extreme poverty. 

26. The World Conference on Human Rights welcomes the progress made in the 
codification of human rights instruments, which is a dynamic and evolving 
process, and urges the universal ratification of human rights treaties. All 
States are encouraged to accede to these international instruments; all States 
are encouraged to avoid, as far as possible, the resort to reservations. 

27. Every State should provide an effective framework of remedies to redress 
human rights grievances or violations. The administration of justice, 
including law enforcement and prosecutorial agencies and, especially, an 
independent judiciary and legal profession in full conformity with applicable 
standards contained in international human rights instruments, are essential 
to the full and non-discriminatory realization of human rights and 
indispensable to the processes of democracy and sustainable development. In 
this context, institutions concerned with the administration of justice should 
be properly funded, and an increased level of both technical and financial 
assistance should be provided by the international community. It is incumbent 
upon the United Nations  to make use of special programmes of advisory services 
on a priority basis for the achievement of a strong and independent 
administration of justice. 

28. The World Conference on Human Rights expresses its dismay at'massive 
violations of human rights especially in the form of genocide, "ethnic 
cleansingn and systematic rape of women in war situations, creating mass 
exodus of refugees and displaced persons. While strongly condemning such 
abhorrent practices it reiterates the call that perpetrators of such crimes be 
punished and such practices immediately stopped. 

29. The 14orld Conference on Human Rights expresses grave concern about 
continuing human rights violations in all parts of the world in disregard of 
standards as contained in international human rights instruments and 
international humanitarian law and about the lack of sufficient and effective 
remedies for the victims. 

The World Conference on Human Rights is deeply concerned about violations 
of human rights during armed conflicts, affecting the civilian population, 
especially women, children, the elderly and the disabled. The Conference 
therefore calls upon States and all parties to armed conflicts strictly to 
observe international humanitarian law, as set forth in the Geneva Conventions 
of 1949 and 'other rules and principles of international law, as well as 
minimum standards for protection of human rights, as laid down in 
international conventions. 

The World Conference on Human Rights reaffirms the right of the victims 
to be assisted by humanitarian organizations, as set forth in the Geneva 
Conventions of 1949 and other relevant instruments of international 
humanitarian law, and calls for the safe and timely access for such 
assistance. 


